
  
 

Collect for the Week 

 

Lord of creation, 

whose glory is around and within us: 

open our eyes to your wonders, 

that we may serve you with reverence 

and know your peace at our lives’ end, 

through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

10.00 am Joint Parade Service for Harvest (CW) 

 Ministers: The Vicar and Daphne Pilcher 

  

 Please see separate booklet 

  

6.30 pm  Parish Eucharist (CW) 

 President & Preacher: The Vicar 

 

  

    

    

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 2nd October 2022 

THE SIXTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

HARVEST FESTIVAL 

Altar Flowers at the Parish Church 
 

The altar flowers are given today by 

Patrick Connelly 

in loving memory of his wife 

Anne Connelly 

 
 



 

THE WEEK AHEAD 
 

 

MONDAY 3rd October George Bell, Bishop of Chichester, Ecumenist, 

                      Peacemaker, 1958                          

10 am – 1 pm Church Centre open for private prayer 

 

TUESDAY 4th Francis of Assisi, Friar, Deacon, Founder of the Friars Minor, 1226 

Parish Office closed 

 

WEDNESDAY 5th  

10 am – 1 pm Church Centre open for private prayer 

12 noon - 2 pm   Charlie’s Angels pop-up lunch at the Church Centre 

   

THURSDAY 6th William Tyndale, Translator of the Scriptures,  

       Reformation Martyr, 1536 

10 am – 1 pm Church Centre open for private prayer 

12 for 12:30   Lunch Club at the Church Centre 

  1.00 pm    Organ tuning at the Parish Church 

  3.00 pm    Parish Fellowship 

   

FRIDAY 7th  

10 am – 1 pm Church Centre open for private prayer  

12:30 pm Community Larder at the Church Centre 

  6:30 pm Junior Choir Practice 

  7:30 pm Full Choir Practice 

 

SATURDAY 8th October 

TBC Harvest service at Rusthall Lodge - The Vicar 

 

NEXT SUNDAY 9th October 

THE SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

 

 

10.00 am Eucharist with Baptism (CW) 

 President & Preacher: The Vicar 

 

10.00 am Family Service at the Church Centre 

 Lead: Daphne Pollard, Link: Rosemary Romano 

  

6.30 pm  Choral Evensong (BCP) 

 Minister & Preacher: Rev. Nicholas Burton 

 



NEWS AND NOTES 
 

 

Welcome Home Ronnie 

We are delighted to  have Ronnie back safely with us from Sierra Leone, 

especially this morning for our Harvest Service.  We are most grateful to all 

those who have helped out in any way while he was away. 

 

Date for Your Diary 

On Saturday 15th October the Choir warmly invite you to their Choral 

Concert.  Beginning at 6.30 pm the music will include pieces by Stanford, 

Willcocks, Gjeilo, Wood, Halley, Daley and Fauré’s Requiem.  Entrance is free 

and refreshments will be available.  Do come and join us for what promises 

to be a very enjoyable evening.    

 

Sponsored Altar Flowers at the Parish Church 

The dates still available for this year are: Remembrance Sunday, 13th 

November, 18th December and 25th December. 

 

Harvest Festival  

Thank you very much to everyone involved in our Harvest Service today.  We 

are grateful to the Scouts, the Flower Team and all who have helped to 

decorate the Church, the Choir, Ministers and Vergers/Sidesmen.  Also a big 

thank you for the generous donations of produce.  If you have not been able 

to bring items today you are most welcome to bring them to the Office or to 

Church next week. 

 

Julian Meeting 

Our meeting will be held on Wednesday 5th October at 10.30 am.  

Jenny Beaumont has kindly offered  to host it in her home, 7 Oakdale Road,  

Tunbridge Wells, TN4 8DS. Her number is 01892 548995. 

Shirley Barter will be leading us in a time of music, meditation and silence.  

If you are able to attend or would like to join us for the first time please 

contact Jenny or Pat Stevens on 529187. 

 

 

St Paul’s Church Fayre 

A reminder that our Fayre will be held next month on Saturday 19th 

November.  The Choir are looking after the Jams and Preserves, 

Cakes/Bakery and Plant Stalls.  We would welcome any donations of 

produce for preserving, money towards sugar etc, baked goods (on the 

day) and plants for us to sell.  If you have any questions or would like to help 

please see May or Ginette.  Thank you. 

 



 

 

Lift to Family Service 
We would like to set up a rota of people who are willing to collect Daphne 

from Stephens Road, Tunbridge Wells to bring her to the Church Centre for 

Family Service each Sunday and take her home again afterwards.  The plan 

is that each volunteer will take a turn every 10 weeks. 

Please contact the Parish Office, Susan Powley (susan.powley15@gmail.com) 

or Daphne herself if you are able to be part of the rota.  

 

 

 

 

CONTACTS 
 

The Vicar: The Revd. Ronnie Williams 01892 521357, mobile 07796 655225 

Parish Office: Mrs Ginette di Palma 01892 521447, mobile 07775 801984 

Email: office@stpaulsrusthall.org.uk 

Website: www.stpaulsrusthall.org.uk 

Registered Charity in England & Wales, Number 1132681 
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